FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        OCTOBER, 2012, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 11

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 5
SCHOOLS – Carbondale, Century at Ullin, Egyptian at Tamms, Grayville, Mt. Carmel, Sandoval, Sesser-Valier, Steeleville, Vienna, Kaskaskia College, Wabash Valley College
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Alexandar/Pulaski, Johnson/Massac, Clinton, Jackson, Marion
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 5
    PARTICIPANTS – 34
Agricultural Careers/Floral Activity, 8th Grade Students, Beck Area Vocational Center, Hecker - 34
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 7
IACCAI Conference, Wabash Valley College, Mt. Carmel(2 days)

FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield
Beginning FFA Advisors’ Conference, Springfield
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting/Professional Development, Danforth Center, St. Louis, MO 
National Association of Supervisors in Agri Education(NASAE) Conference, Indianapolis, IN(2.5 days)
National FFA Convention Career Expo and Kickoff Luncheon, Indianapolis, IN
Gateway Greening, Community Gardens, FarmWorksStl Meeting, St. Louis, MO

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – 1851
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 7
Prepared for Workshops and Meetings
Reviewed Facility Improvement Grant Applications for Teachers
Managed and Maintained the Website
Ordered and Delivered FFA/SAE Jumpstart Resources for Seven Schools
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

It was good to once again attend the NASAE conference to hear ideas and challenges from other state agricultural education leaders.  Teacher shortages and low participation in SAE are the two top issues that most states are struggling with.  Answering questions and assisting new teachers and programs are taking extra time.  It is good that new teachers are asking questions though sometimes the questions could be answered by themselves with a little more problem solving on their part.  Meeting with staff from Gateway Greening was positive in hopes of funding for schools to establish school/community gardens.  It takes an enthusiastic and hardworking teacher to have a successful and quality school garden.  It was a great opportunity to spend time with new District 1 Program Advisor, Kathy Novotney.   We had some good conversations as she took time to travel with me for a day learning about the job responsibilities of a program advisor.
